
 

Denil iquin  South  Public  

School ’s  Newsletter  

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

With the early arrival of some glorious summer weather, 
families are reminded of the importance of remaining 
sunsafe and hydrated during these times. 

Wearing a broad-brimmed hat, applying sunscreen, 
drinking from a big water bottle and adjusting playtime 
activities are great ‘sun smart’ choices to ensure we remain 
healthy and cope with the warmer conditions. 

 

Student Leadership 

Pictured is Liam East delivering his 2018 minister speech 
today at morning assembly. 

All nominated Year 5 students will be presenting their 
campaign speeches throughout this week in readiness for 
Parliament voting next Tuesday.  

We wish them all good luck. 

Class Placement 2018 
In the coming weeks, staff will begin the important process 
of putting together class lists for next year. Students 
academic achievements, peer relationships, class sizes, 
and teacher knowledge and understanding of their students 
will be used to place children appropriately. 

If however, you have a concern or request, I ask that it be 

put in writing and addressed to the Principal.  

I must stress that the final decision of placement will be 
made by the teachers and executive staff.  

Also importantly, if your child/children will not be attending 
South in 2018, please notify the front office. 
 
Intensive Swimming 
Our Learn to Swim program is creeping closer and 
organisation is well underway. 

All Yr 2 students and those Yr 3-6 students who struggle to 
swim 25 metres will receive their information/permission 
notes today. 

The intensive swimming program will run from Monday 27th 
November until Thursday 7th December. 
 

Kinder Orientation 
Another successful session was held last Friday with our 
2018 Kinder students settling in smoothly to our ‘big school’ 
environment. 

The parent information sessions in our hall also continued 
to be well received, with a fun engaging presentation from 
our school IT co-ordinator Mr Fajks, and some great 
parenting tips shared by our District Learning and Well 
being team. 

The orientation program will conclude this Friday, with the 
parent session including presentations on the importance of 
providing healthy lunches/snacks, and information on some 
of the special literacy and numeracy programs that operate 
within our school. 
 
Staffing 
This Friday will be the final day at South for third year 
Charles Sturt University student, Miss Lyndal Jennings. 
The school would like to congratulate and thank Miss 
Jennings for her effort, working with Miss Baker and Class 
3 Acacia over the last six weeks. 

We hope that Miss Jennings enjoyed her time as part of the 
talented South teaching team. 

 

Generous Donations 

Our school community is very grateful for the generous 
ongoing support of the Deniliquin Debutante Ball 
committee. 

Pictured below is Executive Member, Mrs Deb O’Connor 
and students with the IT Notebooks purchased form the 
monies given to the school this year. 
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Big Bash Cricket 
Exciting news is that our Big Bash cricket teams are nearly 
finalised, with all team members looking forward to their 
day of cricket action. 

The Big Bash Details 
Venue: Memorial Park 
Dates:  Thursday 23rd November - Yr 3/4 teams 
 Friday 24th November - Yr 5/6 teams 

Students are reminded to wear South School sports 
uniform, which includes a broad brim hat. A canteen will 
operate over the two days, although students are 
encouraged to bring their own drink bottle. 
 
Ukulele Workshop 
This Friday classes 4 Kakadu and 4/5 Daintree will be 
involved in a special Ukulele workshop with other 
Deniliquin Network Schools. The day will be held at the 
Deniliquin Sports Stadium and be run by South West 
Music. 

Students will walk to and from the stadium, accompanied 
by their class teacher. 
 
School Hats 
Some students are missing their hats. Could you please 
check that your child has not accidentally grabbed 
someone else’s hat. 
 
Scholastic Book Club 
Orders due Friday 24th November.  

 

Dates for your Diary - Term 4 

Nov 13th-20th Year 5 Minister Speeches 

Nov 17th 
Ukulele Workshop Day 
2018 Kinder Orientation - Session 3 

Nov 21st 
Parliamentary Voting 
P & C Meeting 

Nov 23rd Yr 3/4 Big Bash Cricket 

Nov 24th Yr 5/6 Big Bash Cricket 

Nov 27th-Dec 7th Intensive Swimming Program 

Nov 29th Volunteers Thank You Morning Tea 

Dec 1st Yr 1 Expositions 

Dec 5th Yr 6 Graduation Dinner 

Dec 6th Platinum Morning Tea 

Dec 7th Yr 6 Orientation Day at DHS 

Dec 8th Presentation Day 

Dec 12th  School Reports go home 

Dec 13th K-6 Pool Party 

Dec 15th Last Day Term 4 

 



ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

 Principal’s  
Awards 

Honour  
Cards 

Kinder 
Echidna 

Danielle Nicholls Sienna Cullen 
Seth Fuess 

K/1 Fraser 
Island 

Bentley Hardman Lara Redden 
Nicholas Cullen 

1 Wattle Bella Hillier Eliza Weir 
Sebastian Nelley 

1/2 Uluru Ally McKenzie Ella Hipworth 
Sophie Towler 

2 Ningaloo Amity Clarke Mitchell Kelly 
Zara Malin 

2/3 Sand 
Dunes 

Liam Ford Lucas Hogan 
Harrison Moodie 
Keely Hussey 
Tom Wallace 

3 Acacia Brody Wills Chloe Webber 
Lily Cameron 
Kate Jenkins 
Caitlyn Saunders 

4 Kakadu Andrew Croker Chelsea Weir 
Lily Cameron 
Kate Jenkins 
Caitlyn Saunders 

4/5 Daintree Jack Caruso Kaili Anderson 
Sophie Hillier 
JayJay Savellis 
Curtis Foran 

5/6 Barossa Ben Monro Jace Collins 
Phoebe Sander 
Jonathan Dover 
Daniel Du Toit 

5/6 Waratahs Brodie Park Eddie Dudley 
Nic Stubbings 
Paige Wall 
Ben Baker 

Canteen Roster  

Wed 8th 
HELP NEEDED 9.00am - 11.30am 

HELP NEEDED 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Thu 9th 
Jade Hipworth 9.00am - 11.30am 

HELP NEEDED 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Fri 10th 
Marie Wall, Linda Norrish,  

Carol Borella 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Mon 13th CANTEEN CLOSED 

Tue 14th Linda Norrish 9.00am-1.30pm 

Wed 15th Christine Donald 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Thu 16th 
Jan Petersen 9.00am - 11.30am 

Chelsea Jeffrey 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Fri 17th 
Marie Wall, Linda Norrish,  

Carol Borella 9.00am - 1.30pm 

P&C Monster Christmas Raffle 
Deniliquin South P&C will be holding a Monster 
Christmas Raffle again this year and we are hoping that 
families will support the P&C by bringing in something 
for our class hampers. 
 
Some ideas include: Christmas puddings, shortbread, 
tinsel, bon-bons, coloured popcorn, chocolates, tinned 
food, biscuits, chips, nuts, soft drink, jams, condiments, 
wrapping paper, cards etc. Anything that is non 
perishable would be great! 
 
There will be a basket for each class in the front office 
foyer to fill, so please send in donations  
over coming weeks. 
 
Raffle tickets will be $1 each and a 
raffle book will be sent home to each 
family to sell. 
 
The Raffle will be drawn on Monday 
11/12/17. 
 

Thank you for supporting Deni South School P&C. 

  




